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NEW BOOK FOR WENDY SCOTT
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A novel of African Skies



Wendy Scott, writing as WJ Scott, has just published Tails, Book One in the Silver Wishes series.

Last summer during the dreaded hunting season, Kywah lost his tail, his magic, and his value as a silvertail. How the hunters have returned. When the pack becomes trapped in the foothills, Kywah realises he’s their only hope. Without a tail, he’s worthless to the hunters. All he has to do is locate the Wise One and retrieve the Deep Magic. Which would be hard enough even if he still had the magical tail sense his kind are born with. But what choice does he have? If he doesn’t take the risk his pack will lose everything.

Tails is available from Amazon as an ebook and in print here: https://www.amazon.com/Tails-Silver-Wishes-Book-1-ebook/dp/B078FX66QD/
Wendy Scott writes fantasy and children’s novels, and has been awarded multiple international book awards. Read more about her here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/wendy-scott.html
KISS ME HARDY  WEBSITE 

The kiss me hardy website www.kissmehardy.co.nz was launched on Wednesday. kiss me hardy is a Nelson-focused literary and arts journal that was initially developed to showcase the work of writers and artists studying at Nelson Marlborough Institute of Technology (NMIT) and is expanding in 2018 to include other tertiary institutions around New Zealand. The journal is edited by students in the New Zealand Diploma in Writing for the Creative Industries, under the guidance of tutors Cliff Fell and Kerry Sunderland.

The first issue of kiss me hardy is available to read on the website. Submissions for the second issue are now open to creative writing and arts students from around the country. Categories include:

Fiction (up to 2500 words); Essays (up to 2500 words); Poetry; Reportage (up to 2500 words) Closing date for submissions: Friday 25 May 

To submit, go to: https://kissmehardy.co.nz/submissions/
MARLBOROUGH WRITERS NEXT MEETING

Marlborough Writers meet on the third Tuesday of the month, 4.45 for 5 – 7 pm, in the Louvre Room at Fairweathers, 36 Scott Street, Blenheim. 

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 20 February with a general exchange of information by those present. 

Visitors are always welcome. Gold coin donation requested towards website costs.  For more information contact Sushi Stewart at treehutcats@gmail.com
TWO EVENTS AT PAGE & BLACKMORE BOOKSELLERS, NELSON

AUTHOR TALK

Anne McCormack will be at Page & Blackmore on Wednesday 21 February at 5.30 pm to talk about her book Peacock Dreaming: The Wisdom of Flowers. 


In times of inner turmoil – or when you simply need some extra guidance and support – Peacock Dreaming: The Wisdom of Flowers helps you develop, nurture, and trust your intuition, steering you toward the discovery of new insights and greater awareness on this journey through life.

Prefaced by the story of the antics of the author’s pair of peacocks, and the dream that led to the book’s eventual birth, it contains 42 beautifully-captured photographs of flowers and plants from the South Island. Each image invites you to meditate on its own unique attributes and discover the learnings and insights that arise from your intuition and subconscious. 

The talk will be held upstairs at Page & Blackmore. Drinks and nibbles provided. Please RSVP to 03-548 9992.
POETRY EVENING WITH ROBERT BURNS COMPETITION WINNER

Come and celebrate Nelson poet Peter Sutton winning the Robert Burns Poetry Competition's unpublished category. Peter will be at Page & Blackmore on Thursday 22 February at 5.30 pm, when he will share with us his winning poem ‘Address to the New Deil’ as well as others from his collection. 

The Otago Daily Times quoted  Peter as saying he was ‘gobsmacked’ at his win, especially given he wrote the poem the night before entries closed. He has been writing poetry for 35 years, but only for his own satisfaction, although he occasionally wrote pieces for people's birthdays. He has always been interested in sonnets and liked the idea of having to conform to a metre and rhyme pattern. He admired certain Burns poems, enjoying his wicked sense of humour, and checked out his collection before deciding what to write. Burns' poems about the devil appealed. ‘I liked the idea and decided to write about a more modern devil. Back in his day the devil was blamed for evil things, the way most people regard the government, I think.’

Judge Craig Cliff commented: ‘This deals with the contemporary world (the new Labour-led coalition government) and links back to Burns own political poems and commentary. The poem here maintains a kind of amused ambivalence befitting any new government, but especially one produced by MMP.’ 

Join Peter upstairs at Page & Blackmore. Wine and nibbles served. Please RSVP to 03-548 9992.

BOOK LAUNCH AT RICHMOND LIBRARY

Emilia’s Colours by Ali Beasley will be launched at Richmond Library on Thursday 22 February, 5.30 – 7 pm.

Emilias’ Colours is a moving account of Ali Beasley’s experience of parenting her daughter Emilia, who lives with autism. Ali says, ‘Living with autism challenges you to parent in a different way, opening your mind to new approaches to looking at a situation and developing resilience. People with autism have a unique way of looking at the world and inherent in this “difference” are many amazing gifts.’ 

Ali wrote Emilias’s Colours to raise more awareness and understanding around autism, and hopes her book can offer support to other families, parents and others involved in working with people with autism. Cash sales of the book will be available for $24. Drinks and nibbles provided. 

PICTON POETS NEXT MEETING

Picton Poets meet next on Wednesday 28 February, 10.30 am – 12 noon at Picton Library. As this is their first meeting in the new library, it will be an informal occasion.

The poets meet on the fourth Wednesday of the month, and welcome new members and visitors. For more information contact Mary Howan on 03-573 5973 or nadamary@xtra.co.nz
BOOK LAUNCH FOR GEOFFREY WARING
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You are invited to the launch of Geoffrey Waring’s new novel Critical Point, which takes place at Richmond Library on Thursday 1 March, 5 – 7 pm. Wine and nibbles will be provided.

Critical Point takes you into the cockpits of those anonymous jet freighters that airline passengers seldom notice at airports – and into the lives of the men who fly them. 

1980's post-colonial Africa is a place that attracts men with an eye for the main chance. An Affreight cargo jet secretly departs a bush airstrip carrying the bullion reserves of a country's central bank; a crew member's family held hostage by corrupt army officers has been freed and the company's calculating chairman promises the crew a generous gratuity. What can possibly go wrong – except a massacre?   

In a turbulent time of cynical politics, sanction busting and armed rebellion, action speeds between Africa, Europe and the Middle East as driven men pursue their goals – and pay the price.

The book will be available at the launch for the special price of $25.  After that it will retail for $35 and will be available from the author at www.geoffreywaring.nz, from booksellers, Amazon and Smashwords.

This is the second novel by Geoffrey Waring (aka Mike Waring). Read more about him here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/geoffrey-waring.html
TOM HOWARD/JOHN H. REID FICTION & ESSAY CONTEST

The 26th annual Tom Howard/John H. Reid Fiction & Essay Contest is open for entries until 30 April. The prizes are:
STORY: First Prize, US$2,000

ESSAY: First Prize, US$2,000

10 Honorable Mentions will receive US$100 each (any category)

Top 12 entries published online

For this contest, a story is any short work of fiction, and an essay is any short work of nonfiction. The judge is Dennis Norris II, assisted by Lauren Singer. Please submit as many entries as you like. All themes accepted. Entries may be published or unpublished. Length limit: 6,000 words. No restrictions on age or country. The entry fee is US$20 per entry. The results of the contest will be announced on 15 October. For more information and to submit, go to: https://winningwriters.com/our-contests/tom-howard-john-h-reid-fiction-essay-contest
2018 PAGE & BLACKMORE SHORT STORY COMPETITION

This national short story competition, sponsored by Nelson’s Page & Blackmore Booksellers, is open for entries. The judge is Catherine Chidgey, whose honours include the Commonwealth Writers’ Prize for Best First Book (Asia-Pacific), a Betty Trask Award (UK) and the Katherine Mansfield Short Story Award. Her fourth novel, The Wish Child, set in Nazi Germany, won the Acorn Foundation Fiction Prize at the 2017 Ockham New Zealand Book Awards. Her most recent honour is the 2017 Janet Frame Fiction Prize.
Writers may submit as many entries to the competition as they like, provided an entry fee of $20 is paid for each story. All stories will be given feedback from an experienced writer. The judge will provide a written assessment of the ten short-listed stories. The top three entries receive book vouchers from Page & Blackmore to the value of: First, $300; Second, $200, Third, $100. 

The word limit is 1500 words, and the closing date is 3 April. The results of the competition will be announced at the 2018 Top of the South branch AGM, which will take place on Saturday 12 May, 2pm, at the Hearing House, Trafalgar Square, Nelson. The ten short-listed stories will be published in an anthology.
The full conditions of entry and an entry form can be downloaded from http://www.topwriters.co.nz/page-blackmore-short-story-competition.html. 

POEM IN THE WINDOW

Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for February is A Star Turn  by the late Joe Bell. Carol Ercolano, who selects the poems, says: ‘Joe started Golden Bay Live Poets with Mark Raffills' assistance. It's been going for 23 years and I believe it's the only Live Poets in the country to have been in the one venue for its existence. What a special place the Mussel Inn is!’ 
Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criteria is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol Ercolano at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 

